

Laura Edmonds < laura.edmonds@knoxplanning.org >

## [Planning Commission Comment] Agenda Item s9-SB-20-C and 9-D-20-UR Brakebill Road Subdivision

1 message

Diette Crockett <dcrockett78@gmail.com> Reply-To: dcrockett78@gmail.com To: commission@knoxplanning.org Cc: dcrockett78@gmail.com

Wed, Sep 9, 2020 at 7:21 AM

Dear Planning Commissioners,

Please require that the road from Huckleberry Springs Road to Brakebill Road connection be constructed with a light at Strawberry Plains Pike, with a turn lane both to the right and to the left added, due to the increase in traffic this new subdivision will bring.

It's already dangerous at this intersection and adding more traffic at the Brakebill Road intersection will make it worse.

The updates to the turn lane at Strawberry Plains Pike will not be enough to decrease the number of traffic accidents that will occur. It's very hard to turn left from Brakebill onto Strawberry Plains Pike at various times throughout the day. Traffic does not slow down in either direction, and cars turning onto Brakebill Road cause confusion based on how the intersection is designed.

Thank you,

Diette Crockett 7111 Kodak Road Knoxville, TN 37914

This message was directed to commission@knoxplanning.org